NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2019

ATTENDANCE: Council members present – President Jane Gore, Vice-President Alisha Gredy, Councilmember Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance – Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton, Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry.

COUNCIL BUSINESS – 5:00pm

- 1) CALL TO ORDER by President Gore at 5:00pm.
- 2) ROLL CALL

3) ORDINANCE 2019-07 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE DEMOLITION PERMITTING PROCESS

President Gore advised the Town Council had previously approved to send this ordinance to the Area Plan Commission for a public hearing. The public hearing was held last night, and the Area Plan Commission sent a favorable recommendation to the Town Council. President Gore noted upon passage of the ordinance, it will need to be published one time in the local newspaper to become in effect. This is to be published on October 30, 2019.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to have the first reading of Ordinance 2019-07 by title only. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Councilmember Crocker read aloud Ordinance 2019-07 by title only.

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to suspend the rules and have the second reading of Ordinance 2019-07 by title only. Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. Councilmember Crocker read aloud Ordinance 2019-07 by title only. All were unanimously in favor.

Councilmember Hofstetter made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2019-07 by title only. Vice-President Gredy seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4) ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

President Gore reported that a couple months ago the Town Council agreed to allow the Brown County Playhouse to use the Town's grant writing agency to get a grant to do some repairs on the playhouse. The Playhouse has asked for a written letter of support from the Town Council to apply for the grant.

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to have President Gore sign a letter of support for the Brown County Playhouse. Vice-President Gredy seconded the motion. Councilmember Hofstetter clarified that they are not promising funds from the town, this is simply a letter of support to apply for the grant. All were unanimously in favor.

5) ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Vice-President Gredy seconded the motion. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 5:07pm.

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OCTOBER 23, 2019

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 10-23-19 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Jane Gore

Vice-President Alisha Gredy

Councilmember Nancy Crocker

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Dave Rudd